
Livonia Public School_______________________ 
Director of Operations  

 
Date: April 25, 2017 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
    
From:  Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
Re:   Churchill Tennis Courts Project 
 

I would like an opportunity to share with the Board of Education information on 
the Churchill High School Tennis Courts Project. As mentioned to the Board at 
the Study Session of April 24, 2017, the bid opening for this Sinking Fund project 
will occur on the afternoon of Thursday, April 27, 2017. For that reason, we will 
be bringing the specific recommendation and bid tab directly to the Committee of 
the Whole meeting to share with the Board. I apologize for not having the 
documents for this in the bid packet, but the nature of the work and the timeline 
necessitates bringing this recommendation to the Board in time for a vote at the 
May 15, 2017 Regular meeting. 
 
Please add this request to the agenda of the Monday, May 1, 2017, Committee 
of the Whole Meeting.   

 
 

PF/ko 
 

c: Board of Education 
 
  


